The congregation at St. John's
Anglican Church in Rockwood is
quite pleased about the improve-
ments they're undertaking.

St. John’s will soon begin
construction on a building which
covers just over 2,000 square feet,
and provides over 3,500 square
feet of working space. Much of the
addition will have a lower floor,
as seen in the artist’s rendering
(below) by Everton resident
Susan Johnson. The addition will
cost approximately $250,000 and
is made possible by an endow-
ment by Joseph  Oakes.
Washrooms, a nursery, three
meeting rooms, a fellowship
room, a combined choir and altar
guild room and a refurbished rec-
tor’s office are part of the new
design. All of the main floor will
have wheelchair access as well as
a fully accessible washroom.

“We feel truly blessed.

MUSICA VIVA PRESENTS
BACH’S MASS IN B MINOR

One of the greatest works written
by Johann Sebastian Bach, his
Massin B Minor, displaying the
brilliance of the Baroque period
will be performed in this special
matinee performance on Sunday,
April 16 at 3:00 p.m. at the majes-
tic Church of Our Lady. Bach’s
spirit and genius come alive when
the Guelph Chamber Choir and
the Kitchener-Waterloo
Symphony perform this choral
masterpiece in Guelph’s majestic
Church of Our Lady. Four talent-
ed Canadian soloists, Julia Olson,
soprano, Laura Pudwell, alto,
Jason Lamont, tenor, and Mel
Braun, baritone, will join the
choir and orchestra in this
grandiose choral work. There will
be a Pre-Concert Chat “Bach and
the Church of Our Lady:
“Common Structure and
Symbolism” in the Sanctuary,
Church of Our Lady
from 1:45 - 2:30 p.m. For tickets
call the River Run Centre Box
Office at (519) 763-3000. Tickets
are $25 and $21 and will also be
available at the door.

Grand proportions

St. John’s Anglican receives a millennium makeover

BY DEBORAH QUAILE
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Actually, the way we
finally agreed on the
design was kind of inter-
esting,” remarked
Johnson, who 1is also
Chair of the Building
Committee. “The archi-
tect listened to all our
needs and came up with
a design that the parish
didn’t feel was in keep-
ing with the heritage
design. So they asked to
see previously rejected
designs and also asked
for two ‘what-if-you-did-
this’ pictures.
“Altogether six
colour sketches were
produced and they took
the best from each and
asked for a final sketch,
which is the design they
approved.” Johnson pro-
duced the seven illustrations for
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155 Main Street, Rockwood
519-856-0803

ﬁ w Full Service Hair - Men, Women & Children »

Hair Boutique Hours: Mon.9-9 Tue.9-9 Wed. Closed q
Thu.9-9 Fri.9-9 Sat.9-5

Dr. Nailz

Specializing in Fiberglass and Silk nails
Appointments available 7 days per week
Call now to book yours!
Phone the Boutique number
or Dr. Nailz direct line at

519-831-0591
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the congregation.

Previously, the parish felt
that the church was untouchable
and no extension could possibly
do justice to such a pretty ‘her-
itage’ building.

From inside, the new win-
dows in the cloister will afford a
wonderful view of the green and
downtown. The exterior stone
wall and old stained glass win-
dows will remain exposed inside
the cloister, and outside, the

stone facing will match the origi-

nal as closely as possible.

“We hope in time that aging
will make it all appear the same,”
Johnson commented.

Construction is slated for a
June start, with a target opening
in September, just in time for

COOKING CONTEST WIN-
NERS: The Rockwood branch of
the Wellington County library
held their 5th Annual Kids’
Cooking Contest in March, with
27 entrants in all five categories.
All entrants received a compiled
cookbook of the recipes, and spe-
cial category winners received a
new cookbook and a certificate for
their creations. Winners were
(front) Adam Clark, Race Car
Sandwiches; (back, left to right)
Colleen Johnston, Apple Crisp;
James Johnston, Meatballs;
Johnathan Walsh, Puppy Chow;
and Julie-Anne McLean,
Bananaberry Muffins.
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Sunday School.

“We don’t anticipate any dif-
ficulties, because we’re not doing
any major renovations. The cur-
rent entrance will become a bap-
tistry; the old front door will be a
floor to ceiling window. The views
are going to be even better from
the inside.

“The other nice thing about
what we are going to do is that
most of the space will be at the
back of the church, so the view
won’'t change that much. The hill
will be mostly untouched, as will
the green, so community happen-
ings such as the St. Francis Day
service, the Carol Sing, the
Remembrance Day observances,
tobogganing and other events can
continue as before. Also, we are
keeping the hall, which will still
be available for rental.

“We're hoping to have an
Open House in October when the
work is complete, along the lines
of the 1999 May Fair.”

For further information
about the addition at St. John's
Anglican, contact Susan Johnson
at 519-856-2364.

Our apologies

Last month in an article
about a new spa 1n
Rockwood, we inadvertently
printed the name as Kass
Wiseman, when Kass'’s sur-
name is Weideman. The

Compass apologizes for the
m' takEi
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New
Millennium
Crop

Maple Syrup
Available

at
Rockwood TV

Container Sizes
from

250 ml to 4 Litre

Open
Monday to Friday
8:30 am to 5:30 pm

519-856-9825

Located next to
Rockwood
Pro Hardware
273 Alma Street
Rockwood, Ont.
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Spring Open House
Come out and tour our “Cat House” and
meet our cats for adoption.

Sunday, April 30, 2000 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.

We are located 8 km north of Hillsburgh (Hwy 25 N) on Dufferin Rd. #3.
Call Tish 855-6850 or Kathy 925-1517 for details
Donations of cat food, kitty litter and Canadian Tire money gratefully accepted!

Dr. Tim Peloso, B.Sc.(H.K.), D.C.

Manual treatment for care and prevention
of nerve, muscle, bone and joint pain

Happy Easter
from Dr. Tim and Daphne

(519) 856-2624

118 Alma St. (Hwy 7 at Main St.)

Rockwood, ON NOB 2K0

To all residents of Eden Mills
and the surrounding countryside:
You are invited to participate in the

Eden Mills and District

Tuesday, April 4:
Acting workshop
With professionally trained
actor Avril Winchester.

7 p.m.

April 5 to May 25:
Rehearsals
One evening per week.
We'll adapt to your
schedule.

May 26 to June 3:
Performances at 7 p.m.

For more information call
Dale at 519-856-9891




